
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of Sutton Upon Tern Parish Council
held at the Festival Centre, Market Drayton on Wednesday 11th June 2014 at 7:30pm


Chair:			Cllr M Reid
Councillors Present:	Cllr B Maddox; Cllr C Creed; Cllr A Jackson; Cllr Swaithes; 
	Cllr B Hill; Cllr A Bates
Clerk:			Mrs M Joyce

51/14	Welcome
Cllr Reid welcome the 5 members of the public present to the Meeting and thanked the Councillors for attending.  
A representation by local businesses against the proposed development of the Stormy Petrel site was made.  A local petition was presented which Councillors recommended be sent to the planning department.  
The Clerk requested an addendum to the agenda for Councillors to approve a draft letter to be sent to residents in response to a recent online petition regarding SAMDev.  The Chair approved this request and all Councillors agreed.

52/14	Present, apologies or absent
Cllr Sharp sent apologies for the Meeting which were duly accepted.

53/14 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None

54/14	Dispensations – None

55/14	Planning:
14/02270/FUL Stormy Petrel, Tern Hill, Market Drayton, Shropshire TF9 3QD
Erection of a single storey restaurant and retail unit with associated site service road turning
points, car parking spaces and unloading bay following demolition of former public house.
All Councillors confirmed that they had seen the plans.  Councillors noted local objections to the plans.  They expressed concerns about the potential impact on the existing local businesses and agreed that the area could not support more retail units.  It was noted that Tern Hill has not been identified as an area requiring further development.  Councillors discussed the need to demolish the existing building and agreed (1 against) that they would like to see it remain in some format and restored.  The Councillors agreed that if the site is to be redesigned and the existing building demolished, then they would like to see one building only replace the existing and the business run as a family style restaurant pub.  Clerk to respond accordingly.  

56/14
Councillors had been made aware via email by the Clerk of an online petition to remove Woodseaves from the Community Cluster.  A draft letter to set out the Parish Council’s response to the petition had been composed. Councillors agreed the content.  Clerk to action.

There being no other business the Chair thanked everyone for attending and closed the Meeting at 8:20pm.  
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